
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
18 November 2011 
            
Newsletter No 10 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Celebration Assembly 
The following children will receive certificates for good work and behaviour in the Celebration 
Assembly on Monday 14 November 2011.  Parents/Carers are welcome to attend. 
 

   Maya Kaur  Nursery 
For being kind and helping another 

child without being asked by an adult. 

   Bilal Mufti  RW 
For independently ordering 

the numbers 1 - 15 

Dalmar Coleman  RG 
For recognising and ordering 

the numbers to 10 with 
confidence. 

 Lequarn Lynch 1H 
For always contributing and trying 

hard in Science. 

The Whole Class   1/2L 
For working so hard to 

produce a lovely Eid & Diwali 
assembly. 

 Zaynab Begum    2S 
For always trying hard and 

doing her best in all subjects. 

   Dane Myrie 3L 
For always working 100% for Literacy. 

 Alisha Ejaz  3/4MW 
For writing an excellent 

shape poem. 

  Sami Hussain 4W 
For trying very hard with his 

Maths work and making good 
progress. 

       The Whole Class  5B 
For good behaviour in the absence of 

their teacher. 

    Amritpal Randhawa  5/6S 
For making great progress in 

his Literacy book. 

 Tawana Machiridza   6SH 
For a well presented Literacy 

and Numeracy book. 

 
 
Weekly Certificates 
Lining Up 2S 
Spick and Span 3L 

Attendance 2S 
Dinner Time Yummy Bear goes to 2S   Runners up - 1L 
 
Kind and Thoughtful Person 
The following children will receive the ‘Kind and Thoughtful’ certificate and care of a cuddly dog.  
The award will be presented in Celebration Assembly on Monday 14 November 2011. The lucky 
children will also have fruit and milk with Mrs Packer in her office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Eid & Diwali Assembly 
Well done to all the children in class 1/2L for a lovely Eid and Diwali assembly this morning. You all 
performed beautifully. Thank you to Mrs Lynch, Miss Williams and all the other staff who helped to 
make it a wonderful occasion. 
 
 
 

KS1 KS2 
     Aliza Khan  RW 

For letting another child stand 
in front of her in the line 

  Emily Ewins     5/6S 
For lending another child her 

coat when they were cold. 
 



 
 
Children Late for School 
Any children who are late for school should report to the school office.  There are an increasing 
number of parents who are taking their children to the classrooms.  For the health and safety of all 
pupils parents/carers should not go beyond the double doors by the main school office.  Thank you 
for your support in this matter. 
 
Term Dates 

End of Term 

 
Children break up on 

Thursday 15 December 2011 
and return to school on 

Thursday 5 January 2012 
 

 
Have a lovely weekend.   
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
Mrs Ava Sturridge-Packer CBE 
Head Teacher 


